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Please take one
Bank Holiday

We will be closed on Bank Holiday Monday 29 August.  Please make sure you order your repeat medication in plenty of time and ensure that any friends or relatives coming to stay bring their medication with them

In the case of a medical emergency when the practice is closed, please call Northern Doctors Urgent Care on 0300 123 4343

Flu Season

Anyone aged 65 and over or who has a long term condition is eligible for a flu vaccination.  Please look out for details of our flu sessions in our next newsletter, on our website, in the waiting area and in the local press.

Doctor Changes

We say goodbye to Dr Tom Hodgkinson – off to pastures new down under as he completes his GP training and moves to New Zealand.  In his place we welcome Dr Charlotte Larman who will be with us until the end January 2012.

Dr Ruth Blackwell also leaves us to continue her training and is replaced by Dr Emma Rivers who will be with us until the beginning December.

A thought…

To avoid sickness eat less; to prolong life worry less.  ~Chu Hui Weng
Breast Screening

All ladies registered with this practice between the ages of 50 and 70 are invited to attend regular breast screening sessions.  These happen every three years so some ladies may be 52 before they receive their first invitation.  It is important that you attend if invited.  21% of the ladies invited last time did not attend.

Of those who did attend, 22 were referred for further investigation.

Please take the time to read the information leaflet which will explain the procedure which, whilst uncomfortable, may be a life saver. 

Patient Participation Groups

The practice is seeking to engage patients in determining the services the practice offers and how and where they are delivered.

Ideally, we’d like to recruit participants from all age ranges and sectors of our patient population.

It may be that a group for young people, which meets after school, say once per month, might be appropriate or perhaps a group of people who have a chronic disease such as asthma or diabetes. 






PTO

Another idea would be to hold e-mail forum discussions so that a formal, face to face meeting would not be needed but that opinion could be readily sought and experiences shared.

We are considering ways in which to take this forward and would welcome approaches from any patient who is interested.

The main focus of any group or groups would be:

· To create and improve two-way communication between patients, the Practice and the community it serves. 

· To bring a sense of partnership between Practice and patients. 

· Provide an avenue for patients’ input in the way facilities and services are planned and executed, to add humanity to, and influence those services. 

· Provide constructive two-way feedback on patient and community needs, concerns and interests. 

· Support the Practice in good health promotions, preventative medicine and health literacy 

· Collect patient opinions and experiences to help the practice to evaluate its services. 

· Communicate to the practice community and/or the wider community information about the practice. 

· Liaise with the other Tynedale practices to share and develop best practice and/or resources

A day in the life of a Practice Manager

On the way into work, I wondered what the day held in store for me…I hoped that the explanation I’d given to a patient about a query had been sufficient.

I collected my post and then headed off to my office, greeting staff as I went.  

I’m lucky in that I work for a really supportive partnership and that the Primary Healthcare team here is second to none.  
My door is always physically and metaphorically open, but there aren’t usually too many distractions from what I need to get done each day.

First job, check the bank balance online.  The internet wouldn’t work – call in IT support, then ring the bank to check with them instead.

Contact those responsible for car parking to ascertain part year cost of a parking permit for one of our members of staff.  Easier said than done.  I didn’t think the question was particularly difficult, but it caused great consternation and deliberation.

Process the payroll.  This is perhaps the most important task of the month!  Two of us work together on this to ensure that the appropriate payments and deductions are made.  We then transmit the instructions to the bank to trigger payment.

I wrote up an appraisal discussion and gave it to the member of staff concerned to ensure she agreed the action points.

Booked a specialist nurse to come and talk to the doctors and nurses about respiratory conditions.  We try to have at least one education session about a different clinical area each month. 

Last job of the day, write a list of tasks for tomorrow and turn the computer off!  

